Funding announced for Armed Forces
free swimming scheme

AFFS was rolled out nationally from November 2015, with all 22 Local
Authorities having a local scheme in place by 1lst January 2016. It enables
serving members of the Armed Forces and Veterans to swim for free at
participating leisure centres and pools, using their Defence Privilege Card.

The funding, announced today, will support the delivery of the scheme in
2017-18.

Public Health Minister, Rebecca Evans, said:

“Physical activity has a huge impact on people’s health and
wellbeing. The free swimming scheme was designed to ensure members
of the Armed Forces past and present are able to benefit from the
physical, and mental, health benefits swimming can offer. I am very
pleased to announce £75,000 funding for the initiative in 2017-18."

Communities Secretary, Carl Sargeant, said:

“We owe our Armed Forces a huge debt of gratitude. The free
swimming initiative is part of a wider package of support we are
pleased to provide to the Armed Forces community in recognition of
their service.”

Chris Llewelyn, WLGA Deputy Chief Executive & Director of Lifelong Learning,
Leisure and Information, said:

“Local Government is proud to deliver free swimming for our Armed
Forces personnel and Veterans. We hope that even more people take
part in the scheme in the coming year, taking advantage of the
significant recuperative and social benefits physical activity
offers. There are participating pools in each of Wales’ local
authorities; to find out where your closet facility is, visit your
Local Authority website.”
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